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District Governor Tim Gets Dunked 

      Photo Credit:  Nevada City Lion Jackie Wapp 

International President Brian Sheehan’s Theme:          

Together We Can 

Each of us can do so much good on our own, but Together We Can make the im-

possible, possible. Because to accomplish big things, we all need to roll up our 

sleeves and do our part.  And together, we can make our communities—and the 

world—a better place for all people. 

It was a beautiful day for a dunk in the pool.   The tradition of the 

Governor’s Dunk continued at the home of Grass Valley Host  

Lion Ginger Jackson.  A Lion lends a helping hand to DG Tim. 

“SERVICE, LIONS LENDING A   

HELPING HAND” 



 

 
DG TIM LUCKINBILL 

“SERVICE, LIONS LENDING A HELPING HAND” 

Happy 4th of July District 4C5! 

 

It is June 30th and DG Donna isn’t counting down the days anymore, she is counting hours and minutes 
until she is our IPDG.  What a feeling it must be.  
 

Much appreciations goes out to DG Donna and her Cabinet for doing a bang up job this past year.  She has 
met all her goals and/or exceeded them.  Donna has worked hard with her Council of Governors to keep 
MD-4 on the straight and narrow for the Lions of California.  My hat is off to you, Governor.  You can start 

getting back to some normal activities in the coming weeks and months.  THANK YOU   Donna for a great 
year. 
 
I just got back from the International Convention in Montreal Canada.  What an 
experience!  If you haven’t attended an LCI Convention in the past please do in 
the future.  It is an outstanding event to attend - Educational classes, live 
entertainment, events where the world leaders of Lions meet and greet other 

Lions from around the world  .  Great speakers will motivate you to be a 
better Lion for your club, community and district.  The conventions are always 
held at beautiful cities around the world with great sites to visit.  It was a great 
experience to be in Montreal and be installed as your next District Governor. 
 
Our new International President Brian Sheehan from Bird Island, Minnesota is a Lions’ Lion.  He is working 
very hard on the coming year to make Lionism fun with lots of new service projects to do in our 
communities.  So get fired up!  SERVICE is going to be the word next year.  We have done very well coming 
out of the COVID years with fundraisers and service projects.  The goal is to increase service and have fun 
doing it.  Help our communities be even better to live in.  WHERE THERE IS A NEED, THERE IS A LION.  
International President Brian has a outstanding motto, “ TOGETHER WE CAN.”  So let’s make it happen! 
 
I’m looking forward to my visits to the clubs or even better - being invited to work at your club’s service 
projects.  We’ll have the new District Directory out very soon so please keep me on your speed dial for any 
service project coming up in the future.  Names and numbers in the directory will be current for the 
coming year.  A special thanks goes out to Lion of the Year Jeri Retzlaff for her HARD WORK getting the 
directory ready for printing. 

See you all down the road very soon. 
 
DG Tim Luckinbill 

“SERVICE, LIONS LENDING A HELPING HAND” 
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2VDG ZENNY YAGEN 
I N S I G H T S  A LO N G  T H E  J O U R N E Y  TO  D G  

 

        

  

    

1VDG ZENNY YAGEN 

I N S I G H T S  A LO N G  T H E  J O U R N E Y  TO  D G  

Hello Fellow Lions! 

Happy New Lions Year!  I cannot believe this is already July, the past year has come and gone. As a Lion I 

always look forward to this time of the year.  It’s the time where clubs celebrate their incoming officers 

and the success of their outgoing officers by conducting the Installation of Officers.  I enjoy going to these 

events as each club installation is different – each club is unique with their celebration.  As a District 

officer, I truly appreciate attending these events even more to just see and meet the new officers and club 

members.   I love seeing the proud and happy faces of the outgoing and incoming officers; and of course, 

the support they receive from everyone in attendance.  

The past two years – The Pandemic – have categorically changed our lives.  But as Lions, regardless of the 

challenges, we are diligent and dedicated to serve those in need – WE ARE HERE and THERE.  We celebrat-

ed those achievements – and we will continue celebrating one another.  Things are looking brighter and 

brighter - we are all optimistic about moving forward to the new normal.  Last year we began moving for-

ward, becoming social again, going places, eating in restaurants, but still being cautious to protect our-

selves, our families, and friends.  We will continue to practice caution as the virus is still around us, and 

this is the new normal. Coronavirus changed our lives and we found ways to adapt, to learn new skills, i.e., 

Zoom, and learn to appreciate our everyday lives – quieter lives.  We will continue improve and explore 

more ways to be more effective and efficient to connect with others and allow us to serve more people.  

We will continue celebrating! 

Indeed, I love being a Lion.  

1VDG Zenny Yagen 
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New publishing timing for The 

Pride for service year 2022-

2023!! 

The Pride will now be published every 

other month, as approved at the 

2022 district convention.  Please con-

tinue to submit your stories to :       

 4c5bulletin@gmail.com 

Articles and stories must be sub-

mitted by the following dates: 

2022: August 25; Oct. 25, Dec. 25 

Project Care 
2022-2023 
Youth

August 2022

Youth Day

Youth focus including Leos in Service Activities

Leo participating at COG
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Greetings, MD4C5 Lions!   

I am so excited to be a part of the coming year as your 2nd Vice District Governor.  Thank you for 

your support and words of advice!  

I am really looking forward to meeting with all the District officers and club members, and I’m   

excited to hear about your projects! 

District Governor Tim is working hard to set up the calendar for the next several months.  Cabinet  

Secretary Josie is scheduling club visitations, club events, 4-C5 events, monthly executive cabinet 

meetings and quarterly District cabinet meetings.  You are always invited, so please plan to attend 

when you can.  

In addition, MD-4 is starting to plan the USA/Canada Forum for 

next year (September 21-23, 2023) in Reno, Nevada.  California is 

hosting, so we will be looking for volunteers to help plan, set up 

and greet our guests from around the US and Canada.  There will 

be lots of interesting forums for you to attend and we want our  

volunteers to take advantage of them also.  It’s going to be a really 

fun time and a great adventure for us.   

If you are interested in signing up as a volunteer for the USA/

Canada forum, please email your name, club, District, email and 

phone number to PDG Linda Griffin at                                                

pdglindagriffin@sbcglobal.net.   

I look forward to meeting with you this year! 

2VDG Vicky Brady 

 

Volunteers are needed 

to help plan, set up and 

greet our guests at the 

USA/Canada Forum, 

September 21-23, 2023. 

 

2VDG VICKY BRADY 

LEADERSHIP ON THE HORIZON 

mailto:pdglindagriffin@sbcglobal.net


Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) Report 

                             PDG Andy Anderson  
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As of June 30, 2022, I submit the following report on the District actions in reference to LCIF. 
 

Total funds donated to LCIF - $69,013.85 – DG Donna’s goal was $39,000.   
100% completed 

The following is how we stand as a District in completing DG Donna’s LCIF goals that she has set for 
her year: 
 

To be a 100% District in donations – We are at 100% 
To be a 100% District in Club-LCIF Coordinators – We have 100% compliance 

To have seven clubs become a 100% Club – We are 100% 
 Folsom Lake LC, Grass Valley Foothill LC, Higgins Diggins LC, Nevada City LC, Woodland Host LC, 

Woodland Reveille and Woodland Yolo Sunset 
To have one club become a 100/100 Club – We are 100% 
 Folsom Lake LC 
To have one club become a Model Club – We are 100%. 
 Grass Valley Foothill LC 
To conduct two District wide fundraising events for LCIF – We are at 100% 

 

This year we held several District, club and individuals fundraisers: 

All donations from the LCIF boards have been turned in;  
Three clubs held fundraisers for LCIF; and  
PDG Sarah Enloe cut her hair for LCIF. 

 
So far, 23 clubs have donated $17,128.36 to the LCIF Ukraine Relief Fund. 

 
If a club would like to have more information about LCIF 100% Club, 100/100 Club or Model Club, 
Please ask. 
  
PDG Andy Anderson 
District LCIF Coordinator 
 



As of the last day of Lion Donna Prince as our Governor, out of 50 clubs, we have added 233 new,          
reinstated and transferred members to 42 clubs.  We lost a total of 170 in 33 clubs, giving us a net growth 
of 63 for this year! 
 
District 4-C5 would like to welcome Rio Linda Elverta Country Lions Club.  They were chartered on June 
27, 2022 with 25 new members and 6 transfer members for a total of 31 members. 
 
Our District’s current make up of members as of June, 2022 is: 
 
Total members – 1297 Total Females – 603 (46.5%)  Total Males – 694 (53.5%) 
 
IPDG Donna’s first goal was to have every club bring in 4 members.  The clubs that have added 4 or more 
new members are: 
 
Sacramento Golden State LC (20)  Rio Linda LC (12)  Davis Aggies Campus LC (12) 
Sacramento Camellia LC (11)  Higgins Diggins LC (10) Sacramento Malaya LC (9) 
Roseville Host LC (8)   Penn Valley LC (8)  Sacramento Antelope LC (8)    
Loomis LC (7)    Foresthill LC (7)  Sacramento Maharlika LC (7) 
Elk Grove LC (6)   Folsom Lake LC (6)  Sacramento Mabuhay LC (6)  
Sacramento Valley Hi LC (6)  Galt (5)   Colfax LC (4)   
Downieville LC (4)  
   
The following clubs have added 3 members: 
 
Auburn 49ers LC (3)   Country Club LC (3)  Mother Lode LC (3)  
Sacramento Midtown LC (3)  Sacramento Nepalese LC (3) Woodland Host LC (3)  
 
IPDG Donna’s second membership goal was to have every club that has under 20 in membership increase 
to over 20 in membership.  Out of 24 clubs starting under 20, 11 clubs have added a new member for 
45.8% and 4 clubs have gone over 20 in membership. 
 
Sac Mabuhay LC 19/23 members (+4)  Lincoln Hills LC 18/20 members (+2)  
Sac Fort Sutter  LC 18/19 members (+1)  Penn Valley LC 16/24 members (+8)  
GV Gold Country 16/17 members (+1)  Country Club LC 15/18 members (+3)  
Sac Golden State LC 13/31 members (+18)  Sac Midtown LC 13/15 members (+2)
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GMT NEWS 
GMT COORDINATOR PDG ANDY ANDERSON 



Looking back on the past year we are so grateful for having the opportunity to serve as leaders for the best 

District in MD-4 and beyond.  We enjoyed our club visits where we made new friends and had the oppor-

tunity to catch up with long-time friends.  It was so inspiring to hear the excitement from Lions when they 

shared their legacy projects and their new ideas on ways to serve. 

As District Governor, I had the best Cabinet of Officers, Committee Chairs and members, and worked with 

the most dedicated Foundation Officers any Governor could ever hope to serve with.  I thank each of you for 

Lion Sheri Retzlaff will continue instructing the New Member Orientation.  Please keep your ears 
open for more information to be sent out by Lion Sheri.  If you would like to have Lion Sheri visit 
your club, please contact her to set this up.  
  
PDG Andy Anderson 
District GMT/GMA Coordinator 
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TIME TO SAY GOODBYE 
 

Lion of the Year Jeri Retzlaff, a volunteer Breeder / Caretaker for Canine Companions, recently 

said goodbye to nine of her charges.  Rumor’s puppies, who will now be cared for by Puppy 

Raisers, will attend obedience classes and receive socialization and training to become future 

service dogs.  Service dogs partner with adults with physical disabilities to assist them with    

daily tasks and increase their independence.    

Thank you, LOY Jeri for caring for these little Miracles in the Making! 
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District 4-C5 Newest Members for June 2022 

Name Club Name Zone Region 

Melander, Binns Auburn 49ers Foothill Donner 

Pbari, Akanksha Davis Gordon Dos Rios 

Crough, Brian Elk Grove Sutter Sacramento 

Hick, Richard Galt Sutter Sacramento 

Hicks, Kim Galt Sutter Sacramento 

Mason, Ed Galt Sutter Sacramento 

Southall, Lisa Grass Valley Gold Cty Sierra Donner 

Landon, Wayne Higgins Diggins Sierra Donner 

Shrader, Jackson Higgins Diggins Sierra Donner 

Lynch, Beverly Newcastle Eureka Washoe 

Meyer, Betty Pen-Valley Sierra Donner 

Meyer, Michael Pen-Valley Sierra Donner 

Motta, Cynthia Pen-Valley Sierra Donner 

Gonzalez, Al Roseville Host Eureka Washoe 

Arcuri, Sean Sac Antelope Wolfskill Dos Rios 

La, Wendi Sac Antelope Wolfskill Dos Rios 

McCarthy, Shannon Sac Antelope Wolfskill Dos Rios 

Blazer, James Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Hassan, Maryjoyce Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Ines, Mita Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Inouye, Evelyn Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Inouye, Grant Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Juan, Johnny Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Juan, Lilia Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Lozada, Marygrace Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Miguel, Avelina Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Miguel, Felipe Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Miguel, Ramon Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Miguel, Teresita Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Seid, Leslie Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 



District 4-C5 Newest Members for June 2022 (continued) 

Spangenburg, Marilou Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Tabios, Hermacia Sac Golden State Sutter Sacramento 

Llamas, Elmalyn Sac Maharlika Crocker Sacramento 

Yoon, Grace Sac Maharlika Sutter Sacramento 

Cuaresma, Maribel Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Fong, Christina Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Fong, Malacino Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Ingargiola, Sofia Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Jumamoy, Merle Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Lunbang, Daniel Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

Yapdiangco, Danilo Sac Malaya Crocker Sacramento 

O’Brien, Shannon Sac Midtown Wolfskill Dos Rios 
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Taking the Lead in District 4-C5 
 

Happy New Year, and congratulations to all the Lions in our District that have stepped into Leadership 
roles for their clubs.  Your service to your community is noted and appreciated.  I know it was not an 
easy decision for leadership takes time and a commitment.  So no matter if this is your 1st time in a    
leadership role – or your 2nd, 3rd, or ---- , your commitment is recognized and appreciated. 
 
The District is happy to announce the schedule of Club Officer Training for 2022-23.  I have listed the 
most current schedule below – so if you have other dates, please update your calendars now.  All Club 
officers are expected to attend training each year they serve. 

 
Club President, & Vice Presidents – July 9th @ 9am and August 13th @ 11 am 
Club Secretaries & Club Administrators – July 9th @ 11am and August 13th @ 9am 
Club Treasurer – July 9th @ 1pm & August 13th @ 1pm. 
Membership Chair – July 30th @ 9am 
Marketing Chair – July 30th @10:30am 
Service Chair – July 30th @ 1pm 
 

All of these trainings will be offered by Zoom.  All officers that have been listed on your Club’s Officer list 
should have gotten an invitation with the Zoom information and support materials. 
 
If you want to attend and did not receive the Zoom link, please reach out to me at (916) 206-3678 or 
email me at jeri.retzlaff8331@gmail.com and I will get you the link. 
 
For Officers that are repeating in an office, we will be having a “refresher” course at the District Cabinet 
Meeting scheduled for August 6th.  If you want to attend the session, please let me know so I can put you 
on the list. 
 
In September our district will be offering A Certified Guiding Lion Training session on September 24th. 
Look for more information about this in the next edition of the Pride. 

GLT NEWS 
GLT COORDINATOR JERI RETZLAFF 
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NEWS FROM FOLSOM LAKE LIONS CLUB 
Submitted by Lion Dee Farmer 

 

Here it is already, the last month of this fiscal year.  And so it is my last article for Pride; Evelyn Butler will be 
doing these for this next year.   
 

We had a busy month.  Our biggest event was 
our annual Installation of Officers.  Guests were 
welcome, and we had 20 attendees.  We cele-
brated by going to Mimi's in Folsom for dinner.   
PDG Carol and PDG Don Ring were the Installing 
Officers.  Gail O'Brien will be our President, Dee 
Farmer will be Secretary, and Rita Withers will 
be Treasurer.  All of the other positions are also 
filled, and we're all looking forward to this next 
year.        

   Folsom Lake Lions and guests, 2022 Installation of Officers 

We also had two other exciting events that same evening.  The 
first one was the presentation of a Melvin Jones Fellowship 
plaque to Lion Rita Withers in recognition of her service to Fol-
som Lake Lions and to the community at large.  Rita has been 
a Lion since Feb 2018, and has been Club Treasurer for two 
years.  She has collected and processed the eyeglasses for   
Folsom and El Dorado Hills for several years.  In addition,  she 
has worked on many club projects and has collected donations 
from the community for our fundraisers.  Thank you Rita for all 
you have done for Folsom Lake Lions! 

 

IPCS Evelyn Butler, PDG Don Ring, Melvin Jones                                                                                                                                                   
Fellow Rita Withers, and President Gail O'Brien 

 

The other exciting event that we all celebrated 
that night was Folsom Lake Lions 20th birthday!!  
The Club was chartered in June of 2002 as Fol-
som City Lioness Lions Club.  In July of 2006 the 
name was changed to Folsom Lake Lions.  We 
had a beautiful birthday cake, and ice cream of 
course!   A wonderful time was had by all. 

 

                         

                                                                Folsom City Lioness Lions Club,           Celebrating 20 years of Service, 
                     June 2002             Folsom Lake Lions 
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Some of our members also attended the Celebration of Life for PDG Doug Wight.  It was a wonderful  
celebration.  Doug will be greatly missed by all.  One of the items displayed was the quilt made for PDG 
Doug by our own Bernadette DeCuir.  The quilt illustrates PDG Doug's theme  "Ride The Gold Road of 
Lionism." 

     PDG Doug was renown for his clam dip.  Here is his recipe. 

PDG Doug’s Clam Dip 

Submitted by Dee Farmer and Diana Beer 

      Package Cream Cheese, cubed  

     Lemon Juice (small amount) 

     Worchestershire Sauce (a few drops) 

     Garlic Salt to taste 

     White Pepper to taste 

     Sour Cream (about a level teaspoon or less) 

     Clam Juice (small amount to start) 

     Minced Clams (one can) 
 

In food processor put cubed chunks of cream cheese, a squeeze of lemon juice (can be plastic squeeze 
lemon), some drops of Worcestershire sauce, garlic salt, white pepper, about a teaspoon or less of sour 
cream and a small amount of the clam juice out of a can of minced clams, set the clams aside (I usually 
drain off the can of minced clams into a measuring cup and set the can of drained clams aside).   
 

Run the food processor until well blended.  Always start off with a little of the clam juice and add more 
after blending if it is too thick.  If you put too much of the clam juice in the mix before blending, it’s too 
runny and you wind up having to put another chunk of cream cheese in the mix.  Also don’t go heavy 
handed, but limit the addition of seasonings, lemon juice and Worcestershire sauce and clam juice to 
taste as you blend it.  There’s no science to the amount of ingredients – rather just taste it as you blend 
it together.  
 

When it is blended to desired consistency without being runny, add the minced clams.  Hit the food pro-
cessor a few times to meld in the clams without mincing them any further than how they come out of 
the can.  Enjoy sampling while making it!  You can always do a double batch with two packages of cream 
cheese and have leftovers. 

Enjoy! 
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After being cancelled due to COVID in 2020 and 2021, this year’s Sacramento County Fair was held from 
May 26-30, 2022 at Cal Expo.  Twenty-three Lions from three Sutter Zone clubs—Elk Grove Lions Club, 
Delta Lions Club and Pride of Laguna Creek Lions Club — assisted with cooking and serving breakfast to 
volunteers, buyers and runners. 

Delta Lions, who assisted with the serving of the breakfast, were:   

Lion John Hawck 

Lion Ernest Moreno 

 

Pride of Laguna Creek Lions, who cooked and served the breakfast, were: 

PDG Mike Retzlaff  Lion Sheri Retzlaff 

Lion Tom Smith  Lion Don Lange 

 

The following Elk Grove Lions assisted with the cooking of the breakfast and assisted volunteers and    

buyers during the fair: 

Lion Tom Anderson   Lion Warren Weaver 

Lion Brad Dano   Lion David King  

Lion Taka Blackburn   Lion Bob Shipley   

Lion Marv Nell   Lion Greg Neil   

Lion Dan Pearson   Lion Lorene Fuhs 

  Lion Brian Crough  Lion Jey Strong 

Lion Jack Edwards  Lion Jim Switzgable 

Lion Dan Quiggle  Lion Jason Springer  

PDG Andy Anderson 

Submitted by PDG Andy Anderson 

 

DISTRICT 4-C5 LIONS PROVIDE ASSISTANCE AT THE  

SACRAMENTO COUNTY FAIR 





 

 

 

Project Care 
2022-2023
Vision
• October 2022

• World Vision Day

• Sight focus including glasses 
collection and eye screening












